October 22, 2021

MA. LOURDES G. FERRER, CESO III
Regional Executive Director

DENR MIMAROPA Regional Office

1515 L&S Bldg, Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila

ATTN: DONNA MAYOR-GORDOVE, CESO 1V

ARD for Management Services and Chair, Regional HRMPSB
DENR MIMAROPA Regional Office

1515 L&S Bldg, Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila

Dear RED Ferrer,

This has reference to the letter dated October 20, 2021 by the Assistant Regional Director for
Management Services and Chair, Regional HRMPSB, as response to my appeal dated October 11,
2021 addressed to the Regional Director relative to my application for the position of 1. Land
Management Officer I with Item Number OSEC-DENR-LAMO1-58-2014 and OSEC-DENR-
LAMO1-59-2014 2. Forest Technician 11 with Item numbers OSEC-DENR-FORT2-255-2014
and OSEC-DENR-FORT2-256-2014 under DENR CENRO San Jose, Occidental Mindoro.

Based on the said letter, the HRMPSB cannot take favorable action on my appeal because of the
unsubscribed and duly sworn PDS, as required under the existing guidelines/ policies on the
matter.

Pleased be informed that the undersigned exerted all efforts to comply with the requirements of
the desired position/s. The application immediately submitted through electronic mail to the
official  website ~of  Management Services  Division  Occidental ~ Mindoro
(msd_occmdo@yahoo.com) (please see attached screenshots). However, I was informed by the
Administrative Officer CENRO San Jose through on group chat (FB Messenger CENRO San Jose)
(please see attached screenshots) regarding the instruction of Abe R. Francisco that “may
instruction po na ang hepe sa personnel/ MS Division ang mag aadministering oath sa PDS po”
and a picture was attached in our group conversation stating that it shall serves as reference (please
see attached screenshots).

Hence, the non- compliance with the subscription requirements was not due to the fault of the
applicant, who does not oppose the action taken by the Chair, Regional HRMPSB.

The undersigned now seeks the intervention of the higher authority (Regional Office) to clarify
the internal rules provided by the PENRO as regards to the application process for vacant positions
that may prejudice on effect the interest of the applicants in general.

Maraming salamat po at mabuhay po kayo.

Respectfully yours,




